
 

 

  

  

 

 Hello  
Kinder  
Families, 
What a year we have had!! 

As Term 4 begins to wind down, the kids seem to be 

winding up. There is so much excitement at every pick 

up and drop off and the stories coming home from 

kinder are more animated than ever. 

We have had a very successful year with our 

Committee. Our yard is looking wonderful thanks to 

the hard work and vision from our 

Maintenance Coordinator. Dean is 

continuing on with this role into next year 

and has plans to make some really beautiful 

spaces within the yard area. 

Our fundraising activities have been a success and have 

really supported the kinder with running costs and 

some fun extras and new pretend play equipment for 

the kids which they have enjoyed immensely. 

Our Bunnings BBQ is coming up this 

Saturday 8th December and it is set to be 

a very busy day as there are only 3 

weekends left until Christmas. We are 

still looking for donations of soft drinks and water if you 

are able to help in any way. 

Friday 7th Dec is our Kinder Christmas Party which will 

be held on the Belgrave South Primary School oval from 

4.30 onwards. Bring along a picnic dinner, blanket or 

chairs and relax while your kids play. The Jumping 

Castle Booking Company unfortunately double booked 

and have left us with no time to re-book so instead 

please feel free to bring along bikes/scooters and a 

footy or frisbee so you can make the most of the 

school oval and bike track. The kids will also have 

full access to the play equipment, face painting 

and a special visit from Santa. 

I would like to take a minute now to reflect on the 

tragedy of losing a beautiful member of our Kinder 

Community this year. Hayley Lambert was the kind of 

person who was friends with everyone. She was always 

smiling, always having a chat while we waited for the 

doors to open, usually with an anecdote of something 

that had gone wrong that morning in the rush to get 

everyone out the door for kinder. And no one would be 

laughing harder than she did at herself, she had a laugh 

that would burst out of her and make you laugh along 

with her. No words could ever express the hole she has 

left in our midst and I can’t imagine that hole will ever 

be filled. But the support we have received has been no 

less than amazing and together you have 

all made it possible to look forward and to 

smile. Thank you all, so very much. 

Finally, I am stepping down into the role of Vice 

President next year and Steph Krivohlavy will be the 

Committee President moving forward. She is a 

fantastic addition to our Committee and I know she will 

do a wonderful job.  

Merry Christmas!! 

Skye Hewatt 
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It has been another fantastic year with a great
team.

Although our groups have been low in numbers
compared to last year we have had just as much
fun, laughter, play and learning taking place.

To the fantastic team I am privileged to work
with. Thank you.
Genevieve thank you for filling in when needed,
for all your great ideas and your patience with
the children. It has been great working with you
again this year.

not easy working with two different teachers.
You are our rock that keeps everything together
and ticking along. We could not do it without
you.

This year we welcomed Sylvie to our team.
Thank you for being such a wonderful support
to Shar and for your patience and guidance with
our beautiful three-year olds. Shar you are a
great friend and support. Thank you for always
being there to lend an ear when needed and a
hug when required. Thank you for all the
support you give to the children and families in
your care.

To all the parents who have
helped out on walks, kinder
duty or washing. Thank you.
Your help is always greatly
appreciated and your children
have loved having you at kinder.

There are many people that I need to thank for
all their hard work. To the outgoing committee
thank you for giving your time so freely to keep
the kindergarten running. Without a committee
there is no kindergarten. Some members have
been on committee for a few years and we really
do appreciate it. So, to the outgoing committee
thank you and good luck in 2019.

To the new committee good luck also and thank
you for giving a little of your time to keep this
kinder running.

I wish everyone a
safe and Happy
Christmas

Belinda Niezen










